
Margaret Brooks Hickey 

We regret to report that one of our former 
editors, who served the National Audubon 
Society in a variety of ways for nine 
years, died at her home in Madison, Wis- 
consin, on December 29, 1976. We remember 
"Peggy" Hickey first from the days when she 
was Margaret Brooks, a young editorial as- 
sistant and later editor of Bird-Lore and 

Audubon Magazine in the 1930s and early 
'40s. Bright, friendly, modest, always 
thoughtful and careful of speech, but sci- 
entifically strict, she came often to meetings 
of the Linnaean Society of New York and 
took an active part in the affairs of that 
organization. During those years she edited 
the Audubon Christmas Bird Count and the 

Breeding Bird Censuses of Audubon Field 
Notes: for several years she was the only 
editor of our journal whose name was listed. 

After her marriage to ornithologist Joseph 
J. Hickey, she made her home in Madison, 
Wisconsin, where she pursued her editorial 

career in a variety of ways--predominantly 
for the University of Wisconsin Press She 
was a 30-year bird bander, and shared an 
active life with her family and far-flung 
friends. Many times, in recent years, we 
sought out her editorial advice, and always 
to our profit. We miss her. 

Herbert Krause 

Herbert Krause, a former Regional Editor 
for Audubon Field Notes, died in Sioux 
Falls, South Dakota, on Sept. 21, 1976 
Krause was an active field observer for 

many years, and was author of the chapter on 
South Dakota in O. S. Pettingill Jr's 
Bird Watcher's America. He was a frequent 
contributor to state and national ornItho- 

logical journals. In 1963 he was a lecturer for 
the National Audubon Society. 

MERLIN BIRDING TOURS 

Schedule of 1977 and 1978 Tours: 

PALENQUE, MEXICO: Oct. 15-22, 1977 
OAXACA, MEXICO: Feb. 18-27 
WESTERN MEXICO: Mar. 11-19 
BEN FELTNEWS TEXAS EXTRAVAGANZA: Apr. 13-30 
S.E. ARIZONA: May 13-21 

Ben Feltnet has led tours throughout the United States and Mexico since 1962. His ability as 
a field observer is unexce//ed. Ben was initial observer in the radiscovery of the Eskimo 
Curlew on Galveston/s/and in 1959. 

Dr. Charles D. Fisher spent five years studying birds in the Australian bush. He is pre- 
eminent as an ornithologist. Dr. Fisher has seen in excess cf 4000 species of birds in the wild 
No one is better prepared or more capable of leading our A ustra/ian tour. 
Elaine Robinson has led tours in Texas and Mexico. She is an excellent observer with a knack 
for finding quality birds. 
Merlin Birding tours are designed for small groups. Usually no more than five participants per 
leader. 

For further information p/ease write: 
Merlin Birding Tours 
PO Box 196B7 
Houston, Texas. 77024 
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